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Mt. Moriah Missionary Baptist Church was
organized sometime between the year 1879 and
the turn of the century by a few baptized believers
who overcame the adversities of slavery. Located
about five miles east of Elgin in the Pleasant Grove
Community, the origin started under a brush arbor
with the pulpit made between two large oak trees
on Presley George’s land. In 1889 moving to the
now Westbrook Memorial Gardens Cemetery. As
the Negro population grew on the south side of
Elgin the church located at 701 South Main Street
(its present site) in January 1900. In 1954 the first
building fund was established, ground breaking
services were held in 1960 with the building being
dedicated the same year on Easter Sunday. Some
of the leaders were: Reverends William A,
Pendergrass, Weley, Curtis Hawkins, J.K. Curley,
S.M. Clark, J.M. Winn, Riller, James Kelly, J.C. Lott.
C.H. Jones. Kimbel , I.N. White, J.A, Kimple, M. L.
Price, Cumming, Thomas, A.A. Hill, Frank Erby, E.J.
Johnson, Majers, A.T. Thomas, R. A. Westbrook,
C.F. M. Jones, L. R. White.

The current pastor is Rev. Steven Ward.




Booker T. Washington School
510 Martin Luther King Blvd.

In 1882 Arthur Westbrook, an ex-slave and
landowner, purchased land near the site of the
Westbrook cemetery and established the school
with twenty five Negro pupils. Located on
Beaukiss lane, in the northeast section of town it
was named "Colored School".

In 1925, a white frame building was erected at
Carter Street, now known as Madison St. The
school’s agriculture students built a brick building
at this site which served as classrooms in 1952.

In 1960 the school moved to a new campus on
South Avenue F, now called Martin Luther King
Boulevard. In 1967 the Washington School closed
due to school integration. Robert Robertson led
the school initially, followed by J.W. Patton,
succeeded by J.C. Madison in 1914, and D.P.
Johnson in 1940 who served until its closing in
1967.

Today the school that opened in 1960, is Booker T.
Washington Elementary School. It was Elgin Junior
High from 1968 to 2000 with James Franklin as
principal for most of those years. An addition to
the building in 2001 added a wing of classrooms
and it reopened as an elementary school. The
local landmark marker recognizing Washington
School, Home of the Eagles, is located at the
property at Madison and Houston Street,
designating the primary location of the
Washington School.













